
 

  
 

 
Press release – for immediate release. 
 
 

The Complaints Commissioner has today published her final 
report from her investigation into complaints received from 
investors into oversight by the Financial Conduct Authority 
(FCA) into London Capital & Finance Plc (LCF).  
 
The Commissioner expects to receive the FCA’s response to the 
Commissioner’s Final Report and her recommendations by 15 
March 2022. 
 
The Commissioner’s Final Report can be found here. 
 
Press enquiries – the Commissioner will not be undertaking media 
interviews. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://frccommissioner.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/The-Complaints-Commissioner-Final-Report-LCF-15.02.2022.pdf

